
MINUTES OF MEETING OF 

BOARD OF ELECTRICAL APPEALS 

 

September 8, 2015 - 3:00 p.m. 

 

METROPOLITAN AREA BUILDING & CONSTRUCTION DEPARTMENT 

SEDGWICK COUNTY PUBLIC WORKS BUILDING 

1144 SOUTH SENECA 

BASEMENT CONFERENCE ROOM 

 

 

Members: Cole Hawkins, Mike Kilian, Richard “Butch” Kretchmar, Tim Lenz, Tony Naylor, Casey 

Belnap, Brad Ragland 

 

Present:   Hawkins, Naylor, Belnap, Kilian, Ragland, Lenz & Kretchmar 

 

Staff Present: Tom Kerschen, Chris Nordick (MABCD) 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by Board Chairman Ragland at 3:04 p.m. 

 

 

Board Member Hawkins made a motion to approve the August 11 m, 2015 minutes. Board Member 

Kilian seconded the motion. The motion carried. 

 

 

There was no one present to speak on the Public Agenda. 

 

 

The recent examination results from Prometric and ICC for electrical examinations administered by their 

office for Metropolitan Area Building and Construction Department approved applicants were presented 

to the Board. The results were as follows:  

 

APPLICANT  APPLICANT  EXAMINATION  EXAMINATION  

NAME  NUMBER  CLASSIFICATION  RESULT  
Marc Brown 0783 Master Elec Failed 

Alfredo Solis 9981 Master Elec Failed 

Logan Clark 4799 Journeyman Elec Failed 

Jason Gehrer 7368 Journeyman Elec Failed 

Jerry Martin 5595 Journeyman Elec Failed 

 

 

Three (3) Master Electrician and one (1) Journeyman Electrician applications were reviewed for approval 

to be administered the appropriate examination for certification. The results were as follows:  

  

NAME  NUMBER  CLASSIFICATION  ACTION  

Jeramy Grantham 2833 Master Elec Approved 

Alfredo Solis 9981 Master Elec Approved 

Marc Brown 0783  Master Elec Approved 

Sterling Ingalls 2563 Journeyman Elec Approved 
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There was one (1) new Electrical Contractor License since August 11, 2015: 

 

COMPANY NAME  QUALIFIED PERSON 

Quality Electric of Douglas County Inc Jeff Hutton 

 

 

Unfinished Business 

There was no unfinished business on the agenda. 

 

 

New Business 

There was no new business on the agenda. 

  

 

With no other business to conduct, Board Member Kilian made a motion to adjourn.  Board Member 

Lenz seconded the motion.  The motion was approved. 

 

 

The meeting adjourned at 3:39 p.m. 

 


